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E-mail letter – ldf@harrogate.gov.uk

Tim Richards

Head of Planning

Department of Development Services

Harrogate Borough Council

Knapping Mount

West Grove Road

Harrogate

HG1 2AE

9th December 2005

Dear Mr Richards,

Statement of Community Involvement – Submission Draft October 2005.

Thank you for inviting the Home Builders Federation to comment on the submission draft SCI. Please note the following comments.

We support the reference in Appendix A and paragraph 6.12 that the professional/commercial sector will be consulted, and more specifically local developers/house builders, planning agents and landowners. Furthermore, we welcome the inclusion of The House Builders Federation in Appendix A as an organisation to be consulted (Please be advised that The House Builders Federation is now trading as Home Builders Federation).

We do however have concerns regarding Section 12 of the Submission Draft SCI, of which the following comments relate to.

Whilst we appreciate the onus of community involvement at pre-application stage is on the developer, we would ask that you are mindful of a recent YouGov poll (May 2004), whereby the public were questioned amongst other matters, about the need for new homes, and where they would tend to support or oppose new development in relation to where they lived. The poll revealed that 72% of people agree that Britain needs more homes, however in terms of where, the poll revealed that peoples support for a decision to build more homes considerably decreased the closer proposed new homes would be located to their own home, i.e. people tend to support the idea of more homes in their region and beyond their locality, but then support tends to diminish, with the majority of people (52%) preferring that new homes are not built on their own street. We have attached a summary of the survey for your own interpretation.

The reference in paragraph 12.1 to tailoring community involvement to reflect the nature and scale of the proposed development is welcomed. However this is somewhat contradicted by the fact that there is a substantial, onerous list of requirements that it states potential applicants will be expected to do all of. We consider the requirements in section 12 are far too onerous and inflexible to the applicant and would not allow the applicant to tailor and personalise their own method of community involvement and consultation. Rather than prescribing strict mandatory expectations, we believe it would be more appropriate for the SCI to provide guidance and advice that an applicant can consider undertaking, but which allows flexibility, and allows the applicant to ultimately chose the method of consultation that would suit them best.

Although paragraph 12.5 has been replaced since the pre-submission draft SCI, we are concerned with how the Council imply that an application will be refused - ‘determined within target timescales’ as a result of the application not having undertaken the necessary community involvement. 

We welcome the Council’s comments that the Council will not refuse to accept valid applications because of the lack of community involvement. However, it must be remembered that just because objections are received (may be or may be not as a result of a lack of community consultation), is not a reason to seek the withdrawal of an application. Community views are not necessarily determinative in planning matters, and objections are not necessarily substantive or material. Each individual application needs to be dealt with on its own merits, and objections taken into consideration only if they are material. Sheer volume of objections does not warrant the withdrawal or refusal of an application. 

Section 16: Resource Implications.

In relation to this section of the submission draft, we do have concerns with regards to the resources of the Council and the implications of the increased community involvement requirements in terms of staff time. This applies to LDF consultation, but mainly we are concerned that the SCI makes no reference to staff involvement at any of the pre-application consultation events that are expected to be organised by the applicants. We believe details should be provided with regards to staff involvement, as it will be important for the Council to be present at pre-application events, perhaps in a management capacity but not least to judge the community’s concerns and reactions to a proposed application, which will be useful at later stages in the application process. The need for the Council to be present at certain consultation events will have implications on resources, and this should be accounted for early on, and referred to in the SCI.

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. Our representation is supportive in part, and our proposed changes are referred to above. In terms of the consideration of this representation, we would like it to be considered by written representation.

Yours sincerely

Gen Berridge

Assistant Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
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Brooklands Court, Tunstall Road, Leeds LS11 5HL

Telephone: 0113 2727573 Facsimile: 0113 2727574
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